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News Letter No 25…. October 2010   
Dear Members/ Supporters
The last few months seem to have been rather busier than normal for your Committee as a number of different issues are being tackled. Some of these matters have been resolved; others are still in the pipeline. To start with here is a quick summary of those completed items.
We have recently informed you (mainly by email to save on administrative costs) that the ‘Cartref’ planning application to take part of Coombe Wood as a private garden has been rejected which is very good news. The decision was reached by CPBC due in no small part to the volume of objections made by local residents, and it shows how vigilant we must remain even though Village Green and Article 4 Direction exist over this part of Coombe Wood.  Also in the area near the lake, action has been taken by CPBC to resolve the septic tank overflow issue, with local residents having used the ‘Sludge Gulper’ services, which probably should have been happening more so than in the past. The area is now much more pleasant to visit.

In our last News Letter we mentioned that the London Road Improvement Plan now under way by Essex County Council was intended to encroach upon the Village Green area alongside the London Road (Bread and Cheese Hill) boundary, and we made ECC aware of the legal implications of this action. ECC have now officially advised us that they have rethought their proposals, and changes to the Improvement Plan now mean there is no intention to encroach whatsoever upon the Village Green. We will however watch very closely as the ECC road works proceeds up the hill.  Finally, the Litter Pick conducted in early August was very successful, and a big thanks to those who were able to participate. 
Now for matters still in hand. Recently your committee has spent much time trying to arrange for ‘Caution against First Registration’ with the Land Registry (LR) over the currently unregistered parts of the Village Green area of Coombe Wood. A caution is essentially designed to inform the cautioner in the event of any attempt to register the appropriate land to enable them to take appropriate actions. An initial Caution application just for a small area was accepted and registered by the LR, however, a second Caution application for the remainder of the unregistered parts bought the response from the LR that rights of access to a Village Green do not create a cautionable interest. The ‘interests’ of local residents with regard to continuing access to a Village Green are protected under Commons Registration legislation, and notification of any application for first registration of land within a Village Green would be made to the appropriate Registration Authority, which in our case is Essex County Council. You can see this is not exactly a simple matter, and we are continuing to communicate with the Land Registry to clarify certain matters in this regard.

We are progressing the project of marking the Village Green boundary with cleaved stake markers. You may have seen some CPBC publicity in the latest View Point magazine that our application for funding out of the Neighbourhood Budget to cover the anticipated costs of this project has been granted, as well as an article on the litter pick. Now that the Cartref application is resolved, we hope this can go ahead very soon with the cooperation and assistance of CPBC.   
As far as the 2nd Village Green application goes, we are devoting substantial time to the planning and preparation for an ECC Public Enquiry which will determine the outcome of the application. Significant efforts have been devoted to trying to obtain funding for legal advice to our strategy for the Enquiry, but any offers of financial support so far have not met the committee’s fiscal policy, i.e. we believe it essential to have funds in the bank before any significant financial commitments are made on behalf of our members. But our efforts are actively continuing in the search for legal advice, as we all believe this will put our application on a more sound footing, and increase the chances of success.  The committee is grateful to CAVS for their help and advice in this matter.
There are a few other Coombe Wood matters under review and consideration, and we will keep you informed as and when there is progress to report.

Finally, it is that time of the year when annual memberships are due for renewal, and once again the Treasurer recommends that the formal membership level remains at £5 per household to meet our ongoing administrative expenses. However, it is a fact that donations over and above the membership level do play an important part in our financing arrangements, and there has in the past been a most generous response to our requests for such donations. Once again any donations that you are able to make over and above the annual membership would be more than welcome. Please complete the tear off slip on page three and return with your subscription to the secretary whose address is shown above, or to your local committee member. Also please indicate on the slip whether you plan to attend the AGM which is planned for 25 November 2010.  When we know the level of potential attendees we will determine a venue, and let you know accordingly. 
Best wishes and thank you for your continuing support,

From the Committee. 

STOP PRESS - STOP PRESS - STOP PRESS  
We have just heard from one of our members, Eileen Peck, that she has now finished her ‘Walks in Thundersley’ booklet and there will be an official launch at the White Hart pub in early November.  We have contributed a walk in Coombe Wood which Eileen has included in the booklet; we would thoroughly recommend it to all our members.  If you want further details you can contact Eileen on 01268 752264 or if you are a walker at 14 Grassmere Road.
Tear off slip

Enrolment/Renewal for_(please print name)_________________________________________

Address_____________________________________________________________________
email/telephone_______________________________________________________________

Please enrol /renew my membership of Friends of Coombe wood for 2010/11.  (£5 per household).

Signed _____________________________________

(Receipts will be given)

I plan to attend the AGM on 25th November 2010………..Yes/No
Affiliated to Open Spaces Society (OSS)
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